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AGENDA ITEM FOR SEPARATE DISTRIBUTION TO COUNCILLORS AND
EXECUTIVE LEADERSHIP TEAM DUE TO DOCUMENT SIZE.
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E.1 SEASONAL POPULATION IMPACTS IN COASTAL TOWNS PLAN
2015

Appendix 2 — Submissions Seasonal Population Impacts in Coastal
Towns Plan 2015




From: Vicki Bradley

To: Vicki Bradley
Subject: FW: submitter 3 Seasonal Population Impacts in Coastal Towns Plan
Date: Monday, 16 November 2015 9:24:25 AM

From: Vicki Bradley

Sent: Monday, 16 November 2015 8:19 AM
To: Vicki Bradley

Subject: submitter 3 Seasonal Population Impacts in Coastal Towns Plan

Subject: RE: weblink for Draft Seasonal Population Impacts in Coastal Towns Plan available for
comment

Hi Vicki many thanks for this and congratulations on a well presented report. | have just a
couple of matters to respond to. Firstly | am disappointed that you did not mention in your
action list for Walkerville North the matter of a walking track along Acacia Road at Prom Views
estate as there currently is none and secondly the Foreshore Committee has developed a
costed development plan for improved pedestrian access and car and boat parking at Bayside
Drive for which it is seeking additional financial support. Regards
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SUBMISSION FORM

Draft Seasonal Population Impacts in Coastal Towns

Please complete the following form where applicable. If you require more space we
welcome further details attached to this form.

Part 3 Towns Issues Action Plan — this section describes priorities issues for each coastal town in
South Gippsland. We welcome your comments regarding actions relating to a specific town or general

comments

Q.1 DO YOU AGREE WITH THE PRIORITIES AND TIMELINES IN THE ACTION PLAN?

ISSUE TOWN YES | NO COMMENTS

Car parking Venus Yes More staff are needed to enforce car parking at beaches in peak

and beach Bay summer, how will this be achieved with the current Parks Vic

access funding cuts? Suggest employing a seasonal parking
enforcement officer to allow Parks Vic rangers to attend to other
priorities. Funding could be sought via grants process or
combined funding from SGSC, Fisheries Victoria and Parks Vic.

Rubbish Venus NO Action priorities are set as HIGH for the local community

management | Bagy compulsory garbage collection, and LOW for seasonal visitor
littering. This not a true reflection of what is occurring as summer
visitors are the worst for littering. A summer anti-littering campaign
in several languages should (in my view) be the highest priority.

Emergency Venus Yes

management Bay

Public toilets | Venus Yes Provided there is a summer anti-littering, visitor education

Bay campaign in several languages as mentioned above.

Footpaths Venus yes Bike paths and foot paths need better planning and more

and bike Bay funding at Venus Bay.

paths

Natural Venus No Inadequate attention being given to visitor education about

environment | Bay protecting wildlife and respecting our beaches and natural
areas. A summer visitor education campaign needed in
several languages as mentioned above. Traffic calming on
roads should be a high priority but is not mentioned.
Suggest installing speed humps on beach access roads and
other major tourist roads, also making some roads
residential traffic only.

Bores and Venus Yes

septic tanks Bay

Boat ramps Venus Yes

Bay
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Drainage Venus Yes Curb and channelling should not be introduced to Venus
Bay Bay roads as it causes maijor flooding and drainage issues
over winter.

*Please feel free to provide additional pages if required

The broader plan

Q.2 DO YOU HAVE ANY COMMENTS ON OTHER SECTIONS OF THE PLAN OR ON DETAILS
ABOUT A PARTICULAR TOWN?

SECTION OF | COMMENTS
THE PLAN

OR TOWN
Please specify
page number

e.g. Venus
Bay page 34
The natural assets of Venus Bay are what the majority of visitors come to experience
and enjoy. They are also of high importance for residents. The preservation of natural
assets (native bushland, wildlife, public open spaces, natural areas of foreshore and
beautiful beaches) of Venus Bay should be a high priority for all managers.

| am disappointed that the impacts of soiling and littering on beach dunes is not given
higher priority in this report. It is marked as LOW priority for Parks Vic and therefore
unlikely to be addressed in a climate of reduced funding. Soiling and littering of the
beach dunes is a significant public health issue and in my opinion should be given
HIGH priority.

Privacy and Publication of your submission
A submission is a public document and copies may be made available to other parties. Your name and address will be concealed
submissions are included in an attachment to a report to Council or if interested parties wish to view a copy of submissions at Council
offices.
Please send this submission to:
South Gippsland Shire Council, Private Bag 4, LEONGATHA 3953.
Alternatively, hand it in at Council’s reception at 9 Smith St Leongatha or emailed to
council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au

Submissions close 5.00pm, Friday 30 October 2015
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SUBMISSION FORM

Draft Seasonal Population Impacts in Coastal Towns

Please complete the following form where applicable. If you require more space we
welcome further details attached to this form.

Part 3 Towns Issues Action Plan — this section describes priorities issues for each coastal town in
South Gippsland. We welcome your comments regarding actions relating to a specific town or general

comments

Q.1 DO YOU AGREE WITH THE PRIORITIES AND TIMELINES IN THE ACTION PLAN?
ISSUE TOWN YES | NO COMMENTS

Car parking Sandy X

and beach Point

access

Rubbish Sandy X Would have been less expensive for council to apply a
management | Point tipping fee at the transfer station

Emergency Sandy X
management | Point

Public toilets | Sandy X Council are required to provide one
Point

Footpaths Sandy No Comment

and bike Point

paths

Natural Sandy No Comment

environment | Point

Bores and Sandy X Needs to be addressed. Understand current regulations are
septic tanks | Point based on environmental issues and not local environmental
studies
Boat ramps | Sandy X Sufficient facilities available
Point
Drainage Sandy No Comment
Point

*Please feel free to provide additional pages if required
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The broader plan

Q.2 DO YOU HAVE ANY COMMENTS ON OTHER SECTIONS OF THE PLAN OR ON DETAILS
ABOUT A PARTICULAR TOWN?

SECTION OF
THE PLAN
OR TOWN
Please specify
page number

COMMENTS

e.g. Venus
Bay page 34

Privacy and Publication of your submission
A submission is a public document and copies may be made available to other parties. Your name and address will be concealed
submissions are included in an attachment to a report to Council or if interested parties wish to view a copy of submissions at Council

offices.

Please send this submission to:
South Gippsland Shire Council, Private Bag 4, LEONGATHA 3953.

Alternatively, hand it in at Council’s reception at 9 Smith St Leongatha or emailed to

council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au
Submissions close 5.00pm, Friday 30 October 2015
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From: Vicki Bradley

To: Vicki Bradley (vicki.bradley@southgippsland.vic.gov.au

Subject: Submitter 7 Draft Seasonal Population Impacts in Coastal Towns Plan - redacted
Date: Monday, 16 November 2015 8:37:00 AM

Dear sir/ms..

Firstly I must congratulate the council for moving forward to address this and the issues arising.. No easy task
and lots of challenges to satisfy the many stakeholders and work within the budget restraints.

I have reviewed the document and in particular the elements to relate to Venus Bay.. | have one submission to
make.

Town issues action plan - Venus Bay/

Footpaths / bike paths./

Speeding traffic./

| submit that the speed limit in estate 1 (and estate2) be set at 40km. All year round.

The impact is less than 1 minute duration 60km v 40km over the full distance of Canterbury Rd through the 1st
Estate, Lees Rd to Lees Rd.

It is a trifling amount of time in return for the enhanced safety of all, particularly children, elderly, walkers,
bike riders, pets, wildlife.

It will enhance the coastal village feel / value promoting a more relaxed environment.

Remove the 60/50 combinations and ambiguities (eg it depends which way you come in if you pass a 50 sign)
As Venus Bay is not a "through" road the overall impact on through and local traffic is negligible.

I note with interest Page 42 where the report states that due to State Government directives some speed limits
have increased. | would like to understand what these directives actually say and how they apply to a no
through village / no main roads village such as Venus Bay (or Sandy Bay, etc). If busy Melbourne suburban
high streets can be made 40km .. | cannot see why all the roads / lanes of VB cannot be the same.

Sure, some locals including permanents will need to have expectations managed.. However | suggest a
campaign including a "slow-gan™ such as "can you spare a minute for the kids?" will go a long way. Maybe a
campaign icw the local community orgs.. Community House, men's shed, lifesaving club... Etc.

For your consideration.
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SUBMISSION FORM

Draft Seasonal Population Impacts in Coastal Towns

Please complete the following form where applicable. If you require more space we
welcome further details attached to this form.

Part 3 Towns Issues Action Plan — this section describes priorities issues for each coastal town in
South Gippsland. We welcome your comments regarding actions relating to a specific town or general
comments

Q.1 DO YOU AGREE WITH THE PRIORITIES AND TIMELINES IN THE ACTION PLAN?
ISSUE TOWN YES | NO COMMENTS

Car parking | Venus NO - What is proposed is ridiculous; all that was need was for

and beach Bay Park Vic to finish their car park layouts (more clearly than

access what has been done). You will not have any room to add
bollards to the car parks.

- What needs to be managed better is the pipi harvesting
frenzy that happens over peak season.

- Enforcement needs to cover all illegal parking, not just that
of the short term & disabled

- Continuation of the Bus run is fine if it is being utilised.

- Buses were only used by pipi harvesters over the main
Christmas days, apart from that, there have not been that
many, especially now that pipis are that much harder to
obtain, as there are very few left

Rubbish Venus YES - It is fantastic that Council has made a stand to implement

management | Bay bins over the peak season, however it should be all year
round, | believe this will significantly reduce all waste
dumped around Venus Bay

- | love having my kerbside rubbish collection; it saves me
time & money by having it. Not many people take into
account how much it actually costs them to drive to the tip
& pay to dump their waste - its not rocket science.

- There has been a significant change in reduced littering of
rubbish at the beach car parks since the bins have been
removed, & visitors are even taking their rubbish with
them when they go

- Great job Council for your new rubbish plan at Venus Bay

- Free green waste at the tip is a great idea, however | do

Emergency | Venus YES - Yes, | think that the education of the plan is imperative.

management | Bay - This year is ramping up to be a very hot one, so the
chance of a bush fire with the influx of visitors could cause
mayhem.

- Having a clear plan available is imperative.

Public toilets | Venus NO - Venus Bay has enough public toilets, the stretch for the

Bay need is driven via the influx of pipi harvesters. However,
harvesters are becoming less now that there are not as
many pipis left on our beaches. This year has seen a
significant reduction of harvesters arriving to our beaches.

- | think the signs are a great idea tho
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Footpaths
and bike
paths

Venus
Bay

YES

- Bike/footpaths are needed over the whole estate, not just
in the first estate

- We have more families visiting & the need for footpaths is
required & should be mandatory, especially along beach
road access

- Speed of traffic needs to be reduced over peak times to
cater for all the foot traffic

Natural
environment

Venus
Bay

YES

- Pipi harvesting is the massive issue at Venus Bay!

- There is an active petition to restrict pipi harvesting over
peak season with over 2700 signatures - link:
https://www.communityrun.org/petitions/seasonal-pipi-
collection-restrictions-for-venus-bay-beaches

- Visitors to Venus Bay to harvest pipis for the day are
frustrated that they can't find pipis anymore that, as this is
the state of our pipi population on our accessible beaches

- Pipi Harvesters are the main cause for the maijority of our
issues at peak season — including beach parking, toilets,
emergency management & rubbish issues

- | think that the fox eradication & cat curfew is fantastic

- Our natural environment is what brings people to Venus
Bay we need to look after it

Bores and
septic tanks

Venus
Bay

NO

- | think signs for not drinking bore water is a great idea, but
| would think that people wouldn’t drink it as it tastes
terrible!!!

- Septic systems have been used for years & we have
never had any problems

- The cost to council & rates payers to run sewerage to
Venus Bay would be phenomenal

- What case studies do we have that indicates that the
septic systems used at Venus Bay are causing issues?

Boat ramps

Venus
Bay

NO

- | can not comment as | do not use the boat ramp much
anymore, however in the past when | have used them they
have been sufficient

- You can not do anything about the tide no matter how
much you would like to extend the boat ramp, the
channels in the inlet shift & change constantly, people
learn to work with the tides — maybe further education of
this needs to be considered.

- The idea to have a kayak launching area is fantastic

- However | have noticed that we have more holiday homes
with boats over peak season than we ever have had
before.

Drainage

Venus
Bay

No

- We live on a sand dune that naturally drains

- When the river floods due to high tides or large amounts of
rain water washing down the river is when we have
issues, so being aware of this is a must when you live in
Venus Bay

- Father education as part of the emergency management
plan would be idea
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*Please feel free to provide additional pages if required

The broader plan

Q.2 DO YOU HAVE ANY COMMENTS ON OTHER SECTIONS OF THE PLAN OR ON DETAILS
ABOUT A PARTICULAR TOWN?

SECTION OF
THE PLAN
OR TOWN
Please specify
page number

COMMENTS

Good work for putting this together for our community ©

of pedestrian
safety

Venus Bay - | believe that the there is a necessity to restrict housing development at Venus Bay,
page 32 — not for the bore or septic reasons that is pointed out (because | do not see them as
Population being an issue) but because of the natural environment that is Venus Bay. Venus
carrying Bay is just a sand dune that in the future could be cut off by the rising water levels,
capacity and shifting sands — this needs to be taken into consideration.

- If the bores & septics are a major issue, maybe a new ruling needs to apply that any

new homes must be built on two blocks instead of being cramped in on the one?

Venus Bay — | - | feel that this is one area that has largely been overlooked. As we are having more
Page 53 — homes built & more families visiting Venus Bay we have more of a need for
Implications pedestrian safety now than ever before.

- With the influx of people day visiting from Melbourne to collect pipis our roads are
being used as speeds that are dangerous to pedestrian traffic. These people are
driving at speeds as the do in Melbourne, not noticing that we have share traffic road
& pedestrians on the roads — this is a major issue.

- Second estate does not have any footpaths & for during the week that is fine, but on
weekends & peak season, it is dangerous

- Beach access roads do not have any footpaths & people drive at the noted speed
limit which is too fast for a shared roadway

- We need to reduce the speed limit or implement footpaths/bike paths

Privacy and Publication of your submission
A submission is a public document and copies may be made available to other parties. Your name and address will be concealed

submissions are included in an attachment to a report to Council or if interested parties wish to view a copy of submissions at Council

offices.

Please send this submission to:
South Gippsland Shire Council, Private Bag 4, LEONGATHA 3953.

Alternatively, hand it in at Council’s reception at 9 Smith St Leongatha or emailed to

council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au
Submissions close 5.00pm, Friday 30 October 2015
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From: Vicki Bradley

To: Vicki Bradley (vicki.bradley@southgippsland.vic.gov.au
Subject: submitter 13 draft seasonal population impact in coastal towns sandy point
Date: Monday, 16 November 2015 8:46:00 AM

Attention: Vicki Bradley

Hi Vicki,

I would like to put in asubmission in regard to the above for the township of Sandy Point. In relation to the
public toiletsissue for Sandy Point on page 68 of your draft report, | would like to submit that you change the
new public toilet opposite shops from LOW priority to HIGH priority or URGENT!!

We desperately need new toilets with a couple of outside showers attached to the side of the amenity. With
only one shower and the awful old toilets that are there now it is an eyesore for any visitors!!

Hope you can change this and make new public toilets at Sandy Point aHIGH priority.

Thanks in anticipation.
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SUBMISSION FORM

Draft Seasonal Population Impacts in Coastal Towns

Please complete the following form where applicable. If you require more space we
welcome further details attached to this form.

Part 3 Towns Issues Action Plan — this section describes priorities issues for each coastal town in
South Gippsland. We welcome your comments regarding actions relating to a specific town or general

comments

Q.1 DO YOU AGREE WITH THE PRIORITIES AND TIMELINES IN THE ACTION PLAN?

ISSUE TOWN YES | NO COMMENTS

Car parking | Sandy YES Action 1: Please ensure that the shared road signage

and beach Point continues to include the symbols for pedestrians, cyclists

access and horse riders. A few of the more recently installed signs
do not include horse riders which ignores the fact that there
are horses kept and ridden around the local area and
township streets. Horse riders have to use the local roads to
get to the horse trail for access to the main beach.

Rubbish Sandy YES We really appreciate the green waste pick up. Thank you.

management | Point

Emergency Sandy YES

management | Point

Public toilets | Sandy NO The replacement of the appalling toilet block opposite the

Point shops should be a VERY HIGH PRIORITY, NOT LOW.

A new toilet facility should also include showers.
The existing block is totally insufficient for the Summer
crowds and is an unhygienic eyesore which is an
embarrassment for the town as its only public amenity
block.

Footpaths Sandy NO The Waratah Way Shared Trail should be a HIGH

and bike Point PRIORITY, NOT MEDIUM. This has been a long anticipated

paths community project, strongly and consistently supported in
the Sandy Point Recreation Study 2012, the Community
Directions Statement July, 2014 and the large petition
organised by the Sandy Point Community Group in January
2015.
It is fantastic that the SGSC is so supportive of this
proposed trail and has set aside funds to begin the
investigative work. Thank you.

Natural Sandy NO The SGSC (and DELWP) could provide greater support to

environment | Point the volunteer SP Foreshore Committee to assist in weed

eradication and re-planting in the dune system.




SUBMISSION FORM

Bores and
septic tanks

Sandy YES Action 4: Resolve the issue of the siting of septics and
Point bores with the EPA to provide clarity and certainty to home
owners and vacant land holders.

This should be a HIGH PRIORITY, NOT LOW.

Boatramps | Sandy YES
Point

Drainage Sandy Not Applicable
Point

*Please feel free to provide additional pages if required

The broader plan

Q.2 DO YOU HAVE ANY COMMENTS ON OTHER SECTIONS OF THE PLAN OR ON DETAILS
ABOUT A PARTICULAR TOWN?

SECTION OF
THE PLAN
OR TOWN
Please specify
page number

COMMENTS

e.g. Venus
Bay page 34

SANDY POINT:

Page 69
Issue: Footpaths/bike paths — Shared roads with pedestrians, bike riders AND
HORSE RIDERS.

Action 1: Signs on roads should continue to indicate that they are shared roads for
pedestrians, cyclists and horse riders.

Action 2: ‘Off road walking / bike track between Sandy Point & Waratah Bay’
This should be more accurately referred to as a ‘shared trail’ for walkers, bike riders
and horse riders.

This should be a HIGH PRIORITY, NOT MEDIUM as per the SP Recreation
Strategy 2012, the Community Directions Statement July, 2014 and the January 2015
Sandy Point Community Group Petition.

Page 102

Community Directions — Sandy Point

Priorities — Infrastructure:

Reference is made to the ‘Waratah and Sandy Point Walking Trail'.

It should more accurately be referred to as the ‘Waratah Way Shared Trail’ for
walkers, bike riders and horse riders.

Thank you and congratulations on a detailed and thorough document.




SUBMISSION FORM

Privacy and Publication of your submission
A submission is a public document and copies may be made available to other parties. Your name and address will be concealed
submissions are included in an attachment to a report to Council or if interested parties wish to view a copy of submissions at Council
offices.
Please send this submission to:
South Gippsland Shire Council, Private Bag 4, LEONGATHA 3953.
Alternatively, hand it in at Council’'s reception at 9 Smith St Leongatha or emailed to
council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au

Submissions close 5.00pm, Friday 30 October 2015



SUBMISSION FORM

Draft Seasonal Population Impacts in Coastal Towns

Please complete the following form where applicable. If you require more space we
welcome further details attached to this form.

Part 3 Towns Issues Action Plan — this section describes priorities issues for each coastal town in
South Gippsland. We welcome your comments regarding actions relating to a specific town or general
comments

Q.1 DO YOU AGREE WITH THE PRIORITIES AND TIMELINES IN THE ACTION PLAN?
ISSUE TOWN YES | NO COMMENTS

Car parking Sandy x Cars backing out from car park near general store are

and beach Point dangerous to pedestrians. Pedestrians, some with prams,
access strollers & young children, are forced to walk on road behind
cars as there is no side roadway/footpath.

Situation needs to be addressed immediately prior to busy
summer holiday season. Additional signage important to
create greater awareness of caution to drivers, parents and
general public.

Rubbish Sandy X One green bin for garden refuse collected fortnightly is
management | Point inadequate when maintaining a fire safe property in a high
risk area. The cost of the compulsory green bins is an
additional cost to the many necessary costly trips to the tip
some distance away which is required year round to
maintain our properties.

There are no recycling bins provided for public use in Sandy
Point. We request at least one be sited near main beach or
general store area and preferably also at Ned Neale’s
Lookout and at the Inlet.

Emergency X NBN upgrade should be a high priority for locals and for
management emergency management

Public toilets | Sandy x A new public toilet facility for Sandy Point is a high priority.
Point The current facility cannot meet the demands of the busy
holiday season when the population explodes to 2000 —
3000 visitors. There are insufficient toilets for the number of
users, inadequate hand washing facilities and no changing
area or shower. In response to members and community
complaints, the [JJJl] has undertaken to replace sewerage
pipes as a temporary measure to reduce the occurrence of
blockages and overflows. Committee members are also
looking into painting and minor enhancements to give a
temporary facelift. We are uncertain of how the estimated
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cost of $45,000 was arrived at and its accuracy.

Footpaths Sandy X In addition to more shared roadway signs we believe 40
and bike Point kmh advisory speed signs are necessary, especially in
paths specific areas of need such as near playparks, beach

access tracks and the General Store.

Our suggestion would be for one to be placed at every
intersection with a road from Sandy Point Road, and every
intersection from those roads (Telopea, Ennisvale, Manuka
etc.)

A major danger point is the dogleg on the south western
corner of the caravan park, near the intersection with Park
Ave. There are no paths for pedestrians, and cars driving
along Beach Parade (usually quite quickly, having just come
off the main road) cannot see pedestrians or cyclists until
the last second. There have been many panic stops
observed here, as it is a busy intersection.

The |l can would like the opportunity to have further
discussion with Council on this urgent and important road
safety situation and can provide a detailed sign-specific
township map to facillitate.

The Waratah Shared trail is a priority for Sandy Point. It will
be a safe, healthy, environmentally friendly asset to benefit
all users and a drawcard for tourists.

Natural
environment

Bores and Sandy x The 10 metre set back ruling imposed by Council has been
septic tanks | Point an issue for residents and home owners of Sandy Point for
over 2 years now and is affecting the property market as
well as permits for new buildings and renovation of existing
houses. This issue needs to upgraded to a high priority to
enable a resolution. Negotiation and consultation between
Council and EPA and the Community is imperative to reach
a satisfactory conclusion to this impasse.

Boat ramps
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Drainage

Koala Sandy The SPCG is concerned that our Koala population seems to

Management | Point have declined. Our Koalas are a positive drawcard for our
visitors and we feel that more attention should be given to
wildlife management issues.

Dogs on Sandy This has been an ongoing issue which is escalating with our

Beach Point community. We have received several reports involving

community members being harassed by unrestrained dogs
and then abused by their owners. Unfortunately some
people just flaunt the rules and we are fearful that in the
high summer period it will further increase as there are no
repercussions for the offenders.

There needs to be better signage that will lead to a greater
awareness of the current rules of specific “dogs on leads”
areas and “dog off leash beach” and the fines that apply if
these rules are breached. If monitoring was put into practice
over the holiday season this may deter offenders and
ensure our beaches are safe and pleasant for all to use.

*Please feel free to provide additional pages if required

The broader plan

Q.2 DO YOU HAVE ANY COMMENTS ON OTHER SECTIONS OF THE PLAN OR ON DETAILS
ABOUT A PARTICULAR TOWN?

SECTION OF | COMMENTS
THE PLAN
OR TOWN
Please specify
page number

e.g. Venus
Bay page 34

Privacy and Publication of your submission
A submission is a public document and copies may be made available to other parties. Your name and address will be concealed
submissions are included in an attachment to a report to Council or if interested parties wish to view a copy of submissions at Council
offices.
Please send this submission to:
South Gippsland Shire Council, Private Bag 4, LEONGATHA 3953.
Alternatively, hand it in at Council’s reception at 9 Smith St Leongatha or emailed to
council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au

Submissions close 5.00pm, Friday 30 October 2015
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South Gipps
Shire Council

raft Seasona Popu ation | pacts in Coastal Towns

Please complete the following form where applicable. If you require more space we
welcome further details attached to this form.

Part 3 Towns Issues Action Plan — this section describes priorities issues for each coastal town in
South Gippsland. We welcome your comments regarding actions relating to a specific town or general

comments

Q.1 DO YOU AGREE WITH THE PRIORITIES AND TIMELINES IN THE ACTION PLAN?

ISSUE

TOWN

YES

NO

COMMENTS

Car parking
and beach
access

Rubbish
management

Emergency
management

Public toilets

Footpaths
and bike
paths

Natural
environment

Bores and
septic tanks

Boat ramps

Drainage

*Please feel free to provide additional pages if required

The broader

lan



South Gippsi »
Shire Counesl

Q.2 DO YOU HAVE ANY COMMENTS ON OTHER SECTIONS OF THE PLAN OR ON DETAILS
ABOUT A PARTICULAR TOWN?

SECTION OF | COMMENTS
THE PLAN
OR TOWN
Please specify
| page number

e.g. Venus Q.2 DO YOU HAVE ANY COMMENTS ON OTHER SECTIONS OF THE PLAN OR
Bay page 34 ON DETAILS ABOUT A PARTICULAR TOWN?

Sandy Paint

The West Gippsland Regiconal Library Corporation on behalf of the South Gippsland Shire
Council operates and delivers a mobile library service to Sandy Point on every second Monday
hetween the hours of 12:45pm and 1:45pm.

The Library Service was unable to make a submission to be considered as part of Seasonal
Population | pacts in Coasta! Towns Plan.

We would like to make the following comments which may be incorporated or considered as
part of the final plan.

The Mohile Library is a truck and trailer combination of almost 19 metres in length. At Sandy
Point the mobile parks in Beach Parade opposite the supermarket. Access to the parking spot
during the peak holiday periods of Summer have been an issue for the service. Although the
parking space for the mobile is signed with appropriate No Parking signs, on a number of
occasions cars have been parked in the space reserved for the mobile. When this has
happened the mobile has had to abandon service at Sandy Point and move on to Tarwin
Lower.

The mobile driver/operator does have an arrangement where witches hats and portable no
parking signs are position by local residents before the mobile arrive to further identify the
mobiles parking location. On occasion even this has not deterred visitors from parking
between the portable signs and the permanent signs.

The main point we wish to bring forward is that during peak holiday periods delivering the
service expected by the local community is made difficult by the increase in vehicle traffic.

Privacy and Publication of your submission
A submission is a public document and copies may be made available to other parties. Your name and address will be concealed
submissions are included in an attachment to a report to Council or if nterested part es wish to view a copy of submissions at Council
offices.
Please send this submission to:
South Gippsland Shire Council, Private Bag 4, LEONGATHA 3953.
Alternatively, hand it in at Council's reception at 9 Smith St Leongatha or emailed to
council south 1 sland.vic. ov.au

Submissions close 5.00pm, Friday 30 October 2015





















From: Vicki Bradley

To: Vicki Bradley (vicki.bradley@southaippsland.vic.gov.au)
Subject: submitter 21

Date: Monday, 16 November 2015 9:03:00 AM

Hi Vicki,

| am sorry | missed the cut off date re Venus Bay beaches but being there this weekend
made me think of a couple of things | would like to mention. We are not bothered by the
large influx of visitors over summer as we all should be able to enjoy this beautiful part of
the world however in keeping with this sentiment the rubbish and toilet issues are a
problem between Nov and March. Taking away the bins at beaches and introducing bins
to al residencesis avery positive step however perhaps signs asking people to take home
rubbish and why may make people think more. At beach 5 even when bins were not full
people threw empty water bottles that they had washed feet with on the ground in the
lower parking spots as well as upper carpark - asign there may help. | have picked up a
whole bag in the past. Some people do not care, others just don't think! Also afew

portal oos during peak period would stop people using the bush rather than queueing for
thetoilet. | know thisisadifficult job, thankyou for trying to make improvements for all.
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